## Town of Greene Selectmen's Public Hearing December 28, 1995 Junkyard Permitting

Minutes will not become official until accepted at the next regular Selectmen's Meeting on December 18, 1995.

8 95

In attendance:

Daniel Moreau, Chairman (absent)

Edgar Morgan (absent)

Kevin Mower Tim Doyle

Maurice Levasseur

Judy Biggar, Town Manager

Acting Chairman Kevin Mower called the public hearing to order at 7:00 p.m., with all members of the Board being present. Kevin noted this public hearing was being held to deliberate over the Junkyard permits for Arthur Nystrom, Alton Johnson, and Alton Perkins.

The Board heard from the Code Enforcement Officer David Leeman and he reported that the applicant's sites were found in order.

On a motion made by Tim and seconded by Moe, the Board voted to approve the junkyard permits for Arthur Nystrom, Alton Johnson, and Alton Perkins. The Board signed all documents.

It was noted that the Public hearing on the Appeals Board and Conservation Commission Ordinance Changes was changed to January 8th.

Tim noted that there was a need to finalize the vote on the Drug Testing for all Town Commercial Class Drivers. Judy stated that she had attempted to contact the school but unfortunately was unable to make contact. She also noted that the contracts in question were not at all binding and the town could withdraw from either whenever they felt dissatisfied with the service. After some discussion and on a motion made by Tim and seconded by Moe, the Board voted to allow Judy to enter into an agreement with Maine Motor Transport for this testing.

The Board adjourned the public hearing 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted; Judy E. Biggar

